UNITED TRIBES EDUCATIONAL TECHNICAL CENTER

3315 SOUTH AIRPORT ROAD
BISMARCK, NORTH DAKOTA 58501 @ PHONE 701-255- 3285

staff/student VoL. 10 N0, 10

NEWSLETTER

‘

DQ JUST FOR YOU

% Count your garden by the flowers,
-\ Never by the leaves that fall!

Count your days by the sunny hours,
Not remembering clouds at all.

Count your nights by stars, not shadows;
Count your life with smiles not tears.

And when your life has reached its autumn,
Count your age by FRIENDS, not years!

- TIrene and Walter Klick
Hebron, North Dakota 58638

This poem was contributed
to the NEWSLETTER by Melody Silk. Thanks,
Melody!
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Wed.- Lasagna Hot Dish
Thurs.- Bar-B-Q Pork Loin Ribs
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Chicken Patty on Bun .
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The United Tribes Technical College Language and Communi-
cation Arts Division under the supervision of Dr. Loretta DeLong, would like to
thank all the administrative staff, faculty, support staff, and students who
attended the first A11-Campus Assembly in the James Henry Memorial Building on
October 19, 1988. The guest speaker at that time was Mary Louise Defender Wilson,
who was sponsored by the Speakers' Bureau of the North Dakota Humanities Council.
The Language and Communication Arts Division is planning other
assemblies, featuring speakers, educators, sports figures, entertainers, tribal
leaders, authors, and artists, who will be coming to the UTTC campus this academic
year of 1988-1989. A1l campus staff and students will be advised of the guests
who will be presenting the assemblies; notification will be made in the UTTC
NEWSLETTER far enough in advance that everyone who wishes may plan to attend.
Special thanks to the Maintenance Staff who arranged for all
the seating and for the stage, podium, and microphone early on the morning of
the assembly Oct.19...RON NEWMAN, GARY DAVIS, ED FAST HORSE, and FORREST PARISIEN.
AL ECROTH stopped by to make sure everything was available for the sound system.
THANKS, GUYS! Sometimes, we take for granted that Maintenance is ALWAYS THERE,
when the heat isn't on..... or a pipe breaks..... or something needs to be set up....|
and now we'd like to THANK THESE MEN for ALL THE TIMES they help us out. What
would be do without them? (We'd be fixing the furnaces, repairing the pipes, and
setting up ourselves, that's what!!!) '
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A VERY SPECIAL THANK You!!!
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N AND, NOW, ABOUT THE MEXT ALL-CAMPUS ASSEMBLY!
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N7 The next speaker for the Al1-Campus Assembly Program for this
year will be MR. EDWARD LONE FIGHT, the Tribal Chairman for the Three Affiliated
S Tribes, Ft. Berthold Reservation of North Dakota. Mr. Lone Fight will be speaking
to all students and staff during the third week in November, 1988; the exact date
2 has not yet been determined, but the UTTC NEWSLETTER will notify its readers as
¢= soon as Mr. Lone Fight advises us of what day he will be on campus.
S The UTTC Language and Communication Arts Division plans to
invite ALL the Tribal Chairmen of the reservations of North and South Dakota;
S they will be addressing our staff and students as their schedules permit.
S\

N/ THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT!

The LPN Department held a "50-50"Raffle on Friday, October 21, 1988. We
want to congratulate TIM SMELLS of Police Science---he was the winner of the
raffle.

We also would like to thank everyone for participating!

The LPN Department
Students
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UNITED TRIBES EDUCATIONAL TECHNICAL CENTER
3315 UNIVERSITY DRIVE
BISMARCK, NORTH DAKOTA 58501 ¢ PHONE 701-255-3285

LETTER TO THE EDITOR

The following letter was submitted to the NEWSLETTER by a student:

To the Readers of the UTTC NEWSLETTER:

On October 14th, we had one of the best Homecoming Celebrations I've seen
anywhere, and the guys out here played a good game. I think we should thank
OLC for coming up here for our Homecoming. It seems that our Homecoming champs
don't even have enocugh time in their busy schedules to go down to oblige them
with a game in Kyle.

A week ago, there were two dozen or more guys wanting to play and now we
can't even get enough guys to go down there for their Homecoming. I'm sure
they were expecting UTTC to come down.

It's a shame that we could not go down and show them who the real champs
were this year..... the THUNDERBIRDS 1
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TRIVIA!  TRIVIAl  TRIVIA! TRIVIA! TRIVIA! TRIVIA! TRIVIA!  TRIVIA!

Here is a re-cap of the Trivia games, sponsored by the UITC NEWSLETTER. The
Trivia games began on September 23rd with a three-part question about the Olympics.
There was no winner for that game.

The September 30th game asked the question: 'Who was the winner of the first
ever Vomen's Marathon in the Olympics and in what year and what city was this
Marathon run?'' The answer was: JOAN BENOIT, 1984, in Los Angeles. The winners
of that game were Anne Kuyper and Milo Chase.

The October 7th game asked the question: ''In what year and in what city will
the next SUMMER OLYMPICS be held?'" The answer was: in 1992 in BARCELONA, SPAIN. The
wimner of that game was Letitia Stewart.

The October 1l4th Trivia question was in three parts: ''In what year was bingo
legalized in North Dakota, in what year was blackjack legalized, and in what year
was the state lottery voted down?'' There was no winner for this game. The answers,
incidentally, to that three- part question are as follows: (these answers are
straight from the Attommey General's Office for the State of North Dakota): BINGO,
April 26, 1977; BLACKJACK, July 1, 1981; and STATE LOTTERY, the primary election
of June, 1988.

There was no Trivia game in the October 2lst issue of the NEWSLETTER. However,
in this, the issue of October 28th, 1988, there IS A TRIVIA QUESTION, and that question
is as follows: On what date in history was the State of North Dakota entered into
the United States? You must have the complete date....not just the year! The first
person who contacts Lois Lane at EXT. 227 with the correct answer will win a 6-pack
of Coke Classic. ALL READERS OF THE UTTC NEWSLETTER -- STAFF AND STUDENIS -- ARE
ELIGIBLE TO PLAY TRIVIA. However, if you have already won, you must wait a month
before you can play again (this gives a chante to someone else to try). GOOD LUCK!




OF SPECIAL INTEREST TO PARENTS

WHAT? The THIRD ANNUAL ALCOHOL AND DRUG PREVENTION STRATEGIES FOR PARENTS
WHEN? Saturday, October 29, 1988 9:45-11+45 AM  and 1:00 - 3:30 PM

WHERE?  Bismarck National Guard Armory
Bismarck State College
Bismarck, North Dakota

WHO CAN ATTEND? Parents, teachers, business people, community leaders, clergy,
and anyone else interested in chemical abuse by kids

HOW MUCH WILL IT COST ?  Admission is FREE; free tickets are available from
any Bismarck Public School
CONTACT: Larry Dykema at 221-3590 or Bev Sandness at 255-2806

SPONSORED BY: The Bismarck Chemical Health Foundation
The Bismarck Public Schools and the Heartview Foundation

WHAT WILL IT INVOLVE? MORNING SESSION  9:45-11:45 AM

Presentor: Peter Vaslow from the Office of Prevention
Alcohol, Drug Abuse, and Mental Health Administration
Washington, D.C.

AFTERNOON SESSION  1:00-3:30 PM )
Subjects: ADOLESCENT DEVELOPMENT: What is normal?
CHEMICAL PREVENTION: Do's and Don'ts
BEHAVIORAL INDICATORS OF DRUGS AND ALCOHOL
KEEPING TRACK OF YOUR KIDS: What to do and when
PARENT-KID COMMUNICATION: How to talk with kids
DRUGS OF ABUSE: What's on the street
ADOLESCENTS IN TREATMENT: What parents have to say
TEENAGE SUICIDE
PEER SUPPORT GROUPS
AWARENESS OF LEGAL RAMIFICATIONS
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TO THE LASCHKEWITCH FAMILY
FROM THE ADMINISTRATION, FACULTY, STAFF, AND STUDENTS
of UTTC

OUR PRAYERS, THOUGHTS, AND VERY FOND WISHES 6O OUT TO CHUCK LASCHKEWITCH
AND TO HIS ENTIRE FAMILY....WE ARE ALL THINKING OF YOU AND WISHING YOU A VERY SPEEDE
RECOVERY.....W? ALL LOOK FORWARD TO SEEING CHARLENE LAscHKEwITCH's Face Back AT UTIC.....
YOU ARE MISSED!

PN INSTRUCTORS.

CHuCK 1S THE SON OF MR. AND Mrs. LASCHKEWITCH; CHARLENE IS ONE OF THE

Chuck was the recipient of a kidney transplant
and he is currently recuperating at
a hospital in Minnesota.
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UNITED TRIBES EDUCATIONAL TECHNICAL CENTER
3315 UNIVERSITY DRIVE
BISMARCK, NORTH DAKOTA 58501  PHONE 701-255-3285

T0 THE STANDING BEAR AND RED BOW FAMILIES

FROM THE ADMINISTRATION, FACULTY, STAFF, AND STUDENTS
oot oF UTTC
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OUR PRAYERS, SPECIAL THOUGHTS, AND WARM WISHES GO OUT TO BERNADINE STANDING BEAR
RED Bow AND HER BROTHER, WHO MADE MEDICAL HISTORY IN BISMARCK BY BEING_THE FIRST TO BE
INVOLVED IN A KIDNEY TRANSPLANT SURGERY IN THIS CITY. BERNADINE RED Bow DONATED HER
KIDNEY TO HER BROTHER, SHERMAN STANDING BEAR.

WE WISH BOTH BERNADINE AND SHERMAN VERY. SPEEDY RECOVERIES. WE HOPE TO SEE
BERNADINE BACK AT WORK SOON:....THE STAFF AND STUDENTS MISS HER! .
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UTTC INSTRUCTOR ATTENDS CONFERENCE

SHARON SNYDER, Special Services Director for UTTC, recently attended the Association of
Special Programs Annual Conference in Fargo, North Dakota. This conference was for Region
Eight, which consists of the states of Colorado, North and South Dakota, Montana, Wyoming,
md Utah. ASPIRE (Assceiation of Special Programs in FRegicon Fight) is just one of ten

__2gtonal prefessicnal organizations whicn represents personnel who work with equal
educational opportunity programs. The professional membership of ASPIRE is primarily
comprised of TRIO program personnel in Colorado, Montana, North Dakota, South Dakota,
Utah, and Wyoming.

TRIO represents federal programs legislated by the U. S. Congress since the 1960's
and include Upward Bound, Student Support Services, Talent Search, Veterans' Upward
Bound, Educational Opportunity Centers, the Ronald McNair Post-Baccalaureate Program,
and Training Authority. There are approximately 1,311 TRIO projects in the United States
and Territories, serving over 456,590 low-income, first-generation college disadvantaged
students. TRIO programs provide educational support for students to complete high
school, enter a post-secondary institution, matriculate, and for some students, pursue
a graduate degree.

UTTC has a Special Services program serving 80 students. John Kaufmann and Beth Bogg,
math instructors, are the other staff members besides Ms. Snyder, hired for this progject.

If you desire more information on this program, call Sharon Snyder at EXT. 239.
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SMOKE SIGNALS FROM THE UTTIC ATHLETIC DEPARTMENT

Basketball practice for the UTTC THUNDERBIRDS Men's Basketball Season began
on Monday, October 24th. There were twelve recruits.

The THUNDERBIRDS Thin Clads will be going to Waseca, Mimnesota on Saturday,
October 30th to run. Rumners attending the meet will be: RAY MOORE, VERNON WOODHULL,
TODD VOLK, ROGER YELLOW CLOUD, WES BROWN, and DENNIS FOUR BEAR.

GOOD LUCK, GUYS!
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f VERY IMPORTANT ANNOUNCEMENTS! 1

“THUNDERBIRD" BoosTER BUTTONS ARE ON SALE FOR $2.50. THEY CAN BE PURCHASED {,,
; 1 FROM THE FOLLOWING PEOPLE: KELLY. CAMERON, NEMA ALDEN, MINNIE PLENTY CHIEF, ANGELA &0
< SWeeT, INEZHERRERA, JEANITA LaFrRoMBOISE, PAM CarLASCIO, OR MikE MALATERRE.
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/4 A1l students need1ng the G.E.D. are urgently requested to contact BEV at EXT. 294.
Time's a'wastin' ! Get this important matter out of the way!
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.« The THUNDERBIRD A.A. Group meets each week on Thursday, at 8:00 PM in the Confer- s
‘]' ence Room of TOUCHSTONE LODGE (Building "U" on the Campus map, formerly the South /719
<1 Men's Dorm). The only requirement for membership is a desire to stop drinking. ;

ql The UTTC AL ANON Group meets every Wednesday evening at 7:00 PM at Building #68, the‘
/‘ UTTC Chemical Health Center.
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This week, the Parenting Course, which meets in the Personal Development area from A
, 4:00 PM - 5:30 PM will be on "Active Parenting, Session V, "Winning Cooperation", |
%! "Avoiding Communication Blocks", and "Expressing LOVE". The class will meet on ol

] November 1st and November 3rd. r'
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/‘: Parent/Teacher Conferences will be held November 2, 3, and 4th at Theodore Jamerson o

Elementary School. Dates and times will be mailed to each parent by Friday, Oct. 28, .
k . DID YOU KNOW....That the children at Theodore Jamerson Elementary earn points based
upon THEIR PARENTS' ATTENDANCE at conferences, programs, and other announced school /
~ functions? These points will be totaled each semester and prizes will be awarded . .
"y Yo those children with the highest point total! 1]
vl x
" There will be a CARNIVAL at Theodore Jamerson for children in Grades K-8 on Monday,
.1 October 31st (Halloween!). This Halloween Carnival will include a COSTUME CONTEST, [-
y "}. HAUNTED CLASSROOM, CUPCAKE WALK, GAMES OF CHANCE, FACE PAINTING, etc. The N
Y Carnival will run from 1:00 PN - 3:15 PM. If you have a chance, PLEASE STOP BY! "

THE SCHOOL BoArRD AT TJ 1S SPONSORING ANOTHER B%ELE - THIS TIME FOR A "TURKEY Day /
Basker”. TickeT PRICES WILL BE THE sAME: $1.00 ForR THREE or $.50 eAcH. MoNEy
4 COLLECTED WILL GO TO THE CHILDREN'S ACTIVITY FUND. LETITIA STEWART HAS INFORMATION
>1 oN THE RAFFLE....TICKETS_WILL BE AVAILABLE AT THE SCHOOL, FROM T CHERS, AND FROM l
“d SCHOOL BOARD MEMB ERS. IHE DRAWING WILL BE ON Monpavy, NoveEMRER 38, DURING THE »™
OPEN HOUSE AT TJ. THERE WILL BE MORE INFORMATION ON TNE OPEN H USE IN A
1) NEWS R NEXT WEEK., IHE TENTATIVE TIME AND DATE IS NOVEMBER / FROM 3- :E

/“******************************************'y\;

you the pumpk:m to work on..... pumpklns can be PAINTED or CARVED. Wirmers will

get cash prizes and ribbons. Let's see you all enter....and out-do everyone else. /
+ BE CREATIVE..... USE YOUR IMAGINATIONS...... BE OUTRAGEOUS...... USE GLITTER, YARN, R
53 FABRIC, HATS, YOU NAME IT'!! The top wimmers will have their pictures taken and
*. the pictures ‘will appear in the NEWSLETTER. .

S |

; Don't forget....the Pumpkin Decorating Contest..... entry fee is $1.00, which buys 1
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UNITED TRIBES EDUCATIONAL TECHNICAL CENTER
3315 UNIVERSITY DRIVE
BISMARCK, NORTH DAKOTA 58501 « PHONE 701-255-3285

ACTIVITIES FOR THE WEEKS OF OCT. 17-21

AND OCT. 24-31st
R B B e B B R e RS TR S EEEEEs

On the 19th of October, Nancy Jackson from the Suzuki School of Music came to
our Center. She introduced three stringed musical instruments: the violin, the viola, and
the cello. She played different songs on all three instruments and had the children singing
along with her. The children enjoyed themselves very much. We would like to THANK Nancy
Jackson for sharing her time with us.

On the 25th of October, the 4-and-5-year-olds went to the Veterans' Memorial
PubTic Library for their "Storytime". The van left at 10:10 AM and returned by 11:30 AM,
The "“Storytime" lasts about 45 minutes. As always, any parents who would like to join us
on trips off campus are welcome to come!

On the 27th of October, the 4-and-5-year-olds went on a field trip to Papa's
Green House on River Road in rural Bismarck. As always, any parents who would like to
accompany us on our excursions like this one are welcome!

On the 28th of October, we will be having a birthday party for ALL THE STUDENTS
AND STAFF who have birthdays in October. This party will start at 2:45 PM on Friday.
The birthday people are:

K. C. CLAYMORE, JR. 10/10/85
JESSE OLD CROW 10/11/85
— MICKEY COTTONWOOD 10/03/?7?
VIRGINIA MURPHY 10/09/2?
K. C. CLAYMORE, SR. 10/17/7??
On the 31st of October, BEWARE!!! The Monsters and Ghosts and Witches will be

out doing their trick or treating, so please DRIVE CAREFULLY! Have LOTS of treats for them!
We will be having a Halloween party for all students and their parents at 3:00 PM on Monday
afternoon, October 31st. Please come and join us. Snacks and punch will be served.

The weather is getting colder outside, so please remember to dress your child
appropriately for the day's weather! If your child is taking any medication, please bring
it in with you in the morning. Thank you.

The CDC Staff
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HAPPY HALLOWEEN! ~HAPPY HALLOWEEN! HAPPY HALLOWEEN!  HAPPY HALLOEEN!  HAPPY HALLOWEEN!

SOHOHOHOHOHHHOHOHOHHHOHHOHOHHHHO

J//\a,.qés j{ s

The UTTC NEWSLETTER is an on=~campus 4 e v ele
publication of the United Tribes Hollows s o e dd g
Technical College, 3315 S. University, ey /

Bismarck, North Dakota 58504, Phone: 701-255-3285 i//‘g‘k“(‘ﬂ,./ .

SUPERVISORS: David M. Gipp, President ) >, . A
Dr. Loretta DeLong }k by
Vice-President of Student Affairs /

EDITOR: Mary Lemcke

CONTRIBUTORS: Faculty, Staff, and Students of UTIC

PRINTER: Terry Lewis



